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Jenny	Wilson,	Vice	Chair	 Salt	Lake	County	Mayor		
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County	Staff	and	Members	of	the	Public	in	Attendance:	William	Carlson,	Randy	Chappell,	Adam	
Cohen,	Kim	Cordova,	Brooke	Coster,	Dave	Delquadro,	Jeannie	Edens,	Shaleane	Gee,	Isaac	Higham,	



Richard	Jaussi,	Marla	Kennedy,	Deputy	Mayor	Erin	Litvack,	Mary	Jo	McMillen,	Shawn	McMillen,	Matt	
Melville,	Chloe	Moroni,	Van	Nguyen,	Sofia	Nystrom,	Chris	Otto,	Gina	Sanchez,	Deputy	Chief	Josh	
Scharman,	Kristina	Swickard,	Jon	Thelen	
	
Absent:		 Scott	Fisher,	Sim	Gill,	Senator	Karen	Mayne,	Jim	Peters	
Excused:		 Rep.	Eric	Hutchings,	Mayor	Jeff	Silvestrini,	Peyton	Smith	
	
(Note:	there	may	have	been	others	present	who	did	not	sign	the	roster).	
	
MEETING	CONVENED	AT	NOON	(lunch	provided)	
	

I. Welcome	and	Introductions	
	

Mayor	Jenny	Wilson	welcomed	everyone.		Introductions	were	made	around	the	room.	Mayor	
Wilson	thanked	Noella	for	the	work	that	she	has	done	over	the	past	three	years.		Mayor	Wilson	
congratulated	Lana	Dalton	on	receiving	the	University	of	Utah	Founders	Day	Award.	

	
Sheriff	Rivera	thanked	the	CJAC	committee	for	the	opportunity	to	serve	as	the	chair.	

	
II. CJAC	Business	

	
A. Passage	of	CJAC	Ordinance	Designating	Rotating	Chair	

	
Noella	explained	to	the	group	that	in	January,	the	Salt	Lake	County	Council	passed	an	ordinance	

formally	establishing	CJAC	and	making	some	other	changes.		The	main	changes	were	to	codify	CJAC’s	
existence	formally	by	ordinance,	updating	it	from	its	existence	by	resolution.	The	second	change	made	
was	to	change	the	Chair	of	CJAC	from	the	Mayor	of	Salt	Lake	County,	to	an	annually	rotating	chair	
among	the	Mayor,	Sheriff,	District	Attorney,	and	a	representative	from	the	County	Council.			Noella	
further	explained	that	under	the	ordinance,	voting	members	and	rights	are	still	governed	by	the	
bylaws.		Noella	stated	that	in	light	of	the	ordinance	passage,	the	bylaws	will	need	to	be	edited	and	
adjusted	at	a	future	meeting.			
	

Judge	McCullagh	stated	that	a	vote	needed	to	be	taken	on	the	order	Chair	rotation.		Judge	
McCullagh	made	a	motion	to	have	the	rotation	of	the	chair	in	the	following	order:	Sheriff,	Mayor,	
County	Council	Member,	and	District	Attorney.	He	also	stated	that	he	thinks	it	makes	sense	that	the	
Vice	Chair	be	the	next	Chair	in	the	rotation.		Judge	John	Baxter	seconded	the	motion.		Motion	carried	
by	majority	vote.		No	one	opposed.	
	

Noella	stated	that	she	will	make	the	necessary	changes	to	the	bylaws	and	circulate	them	before	
the	next	Full	Committee	meeting	for	approval.			
	

B. Election	of	Vice	Chair	
	

Noella	stated	that	the	election	of	the	Vice	Chair	was	built	into	the	motion	of	the	designated	



rotating	chair,	so	no	motion	and	vote	was	needed	for	the	election	of	Vice	Chair.		Mayor	Jenny	Wilson	
will	serve	as	Vice	Chair.	
	

C. Proposed	Membership	Changes	
	

Noella	stated	that	the	next	item	on	the	agenda	is	proposed	membership	changes.		She	
explained	that	these	changes	are	not	to	establish	new	positions,	but	to	vote	on	new	people	filling	
existing	positions.			
	

Noella	stated	that	the	first	change	would	be	the	Municipal	Police	Chief	position	and	there	may	
be	a	need	for	discussion	about	this	position.		Noella	explained	that	Chief	Brown,	who	formally	held	this	
position	last	year,	misunderstood	that	he	was	giving	up	the	position	when	Chief	Jack	Carruth	expressed	
interest	at	a	LEADS	meeting.	Noella	stated	that	the	Chiefs	would	like	to	co-serve	on	the	CJAC	
committee.		Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	she	had	no	objection	to	them	both	serving,	so	long	as	they	were	
both	committed	to	attending	the	meetings	on	a	regular	basis.		She	stated	that	everyone	is	busy,	and	
that	as	Chair,	participation	is	a	priority	for	her.		Chief	Brown	was	not	present,	but	Deputy	Chief	
Scharman	assured	the	Sheriff	that	Chief	Brown	was	committed	to	participating.			No	motion	was	
needed	to	approve	both	Chief	Brown	and	Chief	Carruth	to	serve	as	the	Municipal	Police	Chiefs.			
	

Next,	Noella	stated	that	there	will	be	a	new	LEADS	Chair.		Noella	asked	Chief	Craig	Burnett	from	
Murray	Police	Department	to	introduce	himself	and	explain	what	he	would	like	to	get	out	of	CJAC.		
Chief	Burnett	introduced	himself	and	asked	if	Sheriff	Rivera	would	bring	back	the	report	showing	jail	
utilization	for	each	city	in	Salt	Lake	County.		Sheriff	Rivera	agreed	and	stated	that	she	would	work	with	
Chief	Dumont	and	Noella	to	provide	the	data	at	an	upcoming	LEADS	meeting.		No	motion	was	required	
to	approve	Chief	Burnett’s	service	on	the	committee.	
	

Noella	then	stated	that	Senator	Karen	Mayne	will	serve	as	the	Utah	State	Senate	
representative.		Noella	stated	that	Senator	Mayne	is	now	serving	in	Minority	Leadership	and	excited	to	
be	part	of	the	CJAC	committee.		Senator	Mayne	was	not	able	to	attend	the	CJAC	meeting	due	to	
legislature	being	in	session,	but	is	planning	on	attending	future	meetings.	Judge	Brendan	McCullagh	
made	a	motion	to	approve	Senator	Karen	Mayne’s	service	on	CJAC	as	the	Utah	State	Senate	
representative.		Second	by	Judge	John	Baxter.	Motion	carried.	
	

Noella	thanked	Judge	McCullagh	and	Judge	Baxter	for	their	willingness	to	continue	serving	as	
the	two	justice	court	representatives,	and	for	their	collaboration,	ideas	and	support.		Judge	Randall	
Skanchy	made	a	motion	to	approve	the	continued	service	of	Judge	Brendan	McCullagh	(WVC)	and	
Judge	John	Baxter	(SLC).		Second	by	Mike	Haddon.		Motion	carried.	
	

Juvenile	Justice	Representative	Pam	Vickrey	was	added	to	CJAC	at	the	December	meeting	but	
was	unable	to	attend.		Noella	asked	Pam	Vickery	introduce	herself.		Pam	Vickery	introduced	herself	to	
committee	members,	and	Sheriff	Rivera	welcomed	her	to	the	council.	
	

D. Approval	of	October	2018	Committee	Minutes	
	

Noella	asked	for	a	motion	to	approve	the	October	2018	CJAC	Full	Committee	meeting	minutes.	



Motion	to	approve	by	Sheriff	Rivera.		Second	by	Judge	Randall	Skanchy.		Motion	carried.	
	

E. Vote	on	Lived	Experience	Representative	Candidates:	
	

Noella	stated	that	three	great	candidates	applied	to	serve	as	the	the	Lived	Experience	in	the	
Criminal	Justice	System	Representative:	Weldon	Angelos,	Catie	Cartisano,	and	John	Wright,	all	from	
Salt	Lake	County.	
	

Noella	stated	that	she	circulated	the	candidate	applications	to	the	committee	members	in	
advance	of	the	meeting.		A	robust	discussion	about	the	candidates	and	their	application	materials	
followed.		Following	that	discussion,	Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	in	her	view,	Catie	Cartisano’s	experience	
was	the	best	fit	for	CJAC’s	focus	this	year.		Judge	Randall	Skanchy	and	Judge	John	Baxter	agreed.		
	

It	was	then	proposed	that	a	vote	be	taken	by	raise	of	hand.		The	vote	was	unanimous	to	
approve	Catie	Cartisano	to	serve	on	the	CJAC	Committee	as	the	Lived	Experience	in	the	Criminal	Justice	
System	representative.			
	

F. Development	of	CJAC	Subcommittees	
	

Noella	stated	that	in	collecting	annual	feedback	from	CJAC	members,	a	handful	of	individuals	
suggested	forming	CJAC	subcommittees	to	work	on	different	items.		There	were	three	specific	
suggestions	that	were	brought	to	Noella’s	attention:	(1)	studying	the	CATS	program;	(2)	discussing	how	
to	achieve	better	outcomes	for	high	risk/high	need	misdemeanor	offenders;	(3)	criminal	record	
expungement.		
	

Judge	McCullaugh	also	suggested	that	a	pre-trial	subcommittee	should	be	formed.		Judge	
Skanchy	asked	whether	a	subcommittee	focused	on	ORG	was	also	needed.	Tim	Whalen	stated	that	he	
did	not	think	this	was	necessary.			
	

Judge	McCullagh	stated	it	would	be	good	to	have	three	workgroups	(CATS,	Better	Outcomes	&	
Expungement)	and	one	subcommittee	for	Pretrial.		A	brief	discussion	followed.	
	

Noella	suggested	that	since	CJAC	meets	every	other	month,	it	would	be	good	to	have	the	
subcommittee	meetings	and	work	groups	meet	on	the	off	months.		Noella	volunteered	to	set	up	the	
meetings	and	help	coordinate	them.		

	
Judge	John	Baxter	made	a	motion	to	approve	three	workgroups:	CATS,	Better	Outcomes	&	

Expungement,	and	a	Pretrial	Subcommittee.		Second	by	Judge	Randall	Skanchy.		Motion	Carried.				
	

Noella	stated	that	she	will	be	contacting	CJAC	members	to	serve	on	the	subcommittee	and	work	
groups.	
	

III. HB	431,	Automatic	Expungement	Bill	Update	
	

Noella	gave	an	update	on	HB	431,	Representative	Hutchings’	Automatic	Expungement	bill.		She	



explained	that	she	has	been	working	hard	on	getting	it	through	the	legislature	and	was	hopeful	that	
she	and	Representative	Hutchings	would	be	successful.		Noella	stated	that	Pennsylvania	was	the	first	
state	in	the	nation	to	pass	this	type	of	bill,	and	that	if	HB	431	passes,	Utah	would	become	the	second	
state	in	the	nation	to	enact	this	type	of	legislation.		She	stated	that	Utah	could	learn	a	lot	from	
Pennsylvania’s	implementation.		Pam	Vickery	stated	that	she	would	love	to	have	this	type	of	bill	for	the	
juvenile	system.	Discussion	and	questions	followed.	
	

IV. University	of	Utah	Social	Work	Summit	Update	
	

Lana	Dalton	stated	that	she	sits	on	the	Community	Advisory	Board	for	the	University	of	Utah’s	
College	of	Social	Work.		She	said	there	has	been	a	lot	of	discussion	about	the	shortage	of	social	workers	
across	the	state.		She	stated	that	the	national	average	for	Licensed	Clinical	Social	Workers	(LCSW)	is	
around	130	social	workers	per	100,000	people,	and	that	Utah	has	only	98	LCSWs	per	100,000	people.	
With	the	passage	of	partial	Medicaid	expansion,	even	more	LCSWs	will	be	needed.			
	

Lana	explained	that	to	help	tackle	this	problem,	Salt	Lake	County	is	partnering	with	the	
University	of	Utah	to	put	on	a	Social	Work	Summit	on	Friday	April	19th	from	8:30	–	2:30	PM.		One	of	
the	goals	of	this	event	is	to	bring	people	together	to	brainstorm	ways	to	help	grow	the	work	force	and	
incentivize	social	work	as	a	career	path.		Lana	provided	handouts	for	those	who	were		interested	in	
going	to	the	summit.		Noella	encouraged	everyone	to	participate	and	stated	she	would	circulate	
information	about	the	summit	via	email.		
	

Tim	Whalen	stated	that	Representative	Dunnigan	is	working	on	a	bill	where	individuals	with	
other	licenses	can	serve	as	supervisors.		It	also	allows	for	the	supervision	of	an	LCSW	to	increase	from	3	
to	6	individuals,	with	a	petition	process	to	supervise	more.		
	
Medicaid	Expansion	Update	
	

Jeannie	Edens	and	Tim	Whalen	gave	a	presentation	on	SB	96,	partial	Medicaid	expansion.	This	
expansion	will	be	a	70/30	match	and	enrollment	will	begin	on	April	1,	2019.		
	

Jeannie	explained	that	the	difference	between	this	and	Proposition	3,	which	was	on	the	2018	
ballot,	is	that	Proposition	3	was	a	vote	for	full	expansion.		
	
Partner	Roundtable	/	Announcements	

	
Chief	Dumont	stated	the	Sheriff’s	office	is	working	with	Tim	Whalen	and	Behavioral	Health	

Services	to	implement	a	new	Medication	Assisted	Treatment	(MAT)	program	for	incarcerated	
individuals.		Currently,	inmates	in	the	CATS	program	can	use	Vivitrol.		This	new	program	will	extend	the	
Medication	Assisted	Treatment	offerings	to	Suboxone	and	Methadone.		The	jail	will	partner	with	
Project	Reality,	an	MAT	provider	in	the	community.		Project	Reality	staff	will	come	into	the	jail	to	
administer	medication,	run	the	program,	and	continue	to	help	individuals	after	they	are	released	from	
jail.				
	

Shawn	McMillen	stated	that	he	will	be	hosting	a	ceremonial	groundbreaking	for	the	75-unit	



Permanent	Supportive	Housing	project	on	February	28th	at	3:00	PM.		The	groundbreaking	will	be	
located	at	440	S	500	E	Salt	Lake	City.		This	project	target	individuals	with	a	Serious	and	Persistent	
Mental	Illness	(SPMI)	diagnosis,	who	also	have	a	co-occurring	substance	use	disorder.		Behavioral	
Health	team	with	be	working	with	these	individuals	to	help	them	get	permanent	housing.				
	

With	no	further	business,	the	meeting	adjourned	at	1:35	pm.	
	
***Minutes	available	via	CJAC	website	www.cjac.slco.org	or	by	request	to	the	CJAC	
Office	Coordinator,	Sherri	Trujillo:	(385)	468-7092.	
	
	
	

	
	



(Note:	There	may	have	been	others	present	who	did	not	sign	the	Attendance	Roster)	
	
MEETING	CONVENED	AT	NOON	(lunch	provided)	
	
Welcome	and	Introductions	
	
Mayor	Jenny	Wilson	welcomed	everyone.		Introductions	were	made	around	the	room.	Thanked	
Noella	for	the	work	that	she	has	done	over	the	years.		Mayor	Wilson	congratulated	Lana	Dalton	
on	receiving	the	Founders	Award.	

	
Sheriff	Rivera	thanked	the	CJAC	committee	for	the	opportunity	to	serve	as	the	chair.	
	
Passage	of	CJAC	Ordinance	Designating	Rotating	Chair	
	

The	passage	of	CJAC	ordinance	was	approved	by	County	Council	in	January	2019.		The	main	
changes	that	were	made	is	to	codify	CJAC’s	existence	formally	by	an	ordinance	instead	of	being	
created	by	a	resolution.	The	second	change	that	was	made	is	that	the	Mayor	was	permanently	
the	chair	of	the	CJAC	committee.	Under	the	new	ordinance	the	chair	will	rotate	annually	
between	the	Mayor,	Sheriff,	District	Attorney,	and	a	Representative	from	the	County	Council.			
The	voting	members	are	still	governed	by	the	bylaws.		Noella	stated	that	the	bylaws	would	
need	to	be	brought	back	to	the	next	meeting	to	see	what	adjustments	need	to	be	made.			
	
Judge	McCullaugh	stated	that	a	vote	still	needs	to	be	made	on	the	rotation	of	the	chair.		Judge	
McCullaugh	made	a	motion	to	have	the	rotation	of	the	chair	in	the	following	order;	Sheriff,	
Mayor,	County	Council	member,	and	District	Attorney.	The	vice	chair	will	be	the	next	chair	in	
the	rotation.			
	
Motion	to	approve	by	Judge	Brandon	McCullaugh.	Second	by	Judge	John	Baxter.	Motion	
carried.	
	
Noella	stated	that	she	will	make	the	changes	in	the	bylaws	and	circulate	them	to	the	committee	
members	for	approval.			
	

Election	of	Vice	Chair	
	
Noella	stated	that	the	election	of	the	vice	chair	was	built	into	the	motion	of	the	designated	
rotating	chair.		No	motion	needed	for	the	election	of	vice	chair.		
	

Proposed	Membership	Changes	
	

Noella	stated	that	there	are	some	proposed	membership	changes.		These	are	not	new	
positions,	these	are	new	people	filling	existing	positions.			
	



• Noella	stated	that	the	first	change	would	be	the	Municipal	Police	Chief	and	stated	there	
would	need	to	be	a	discussion	about	this	position.		Chief	Brown,	who	formally	held	this	
position,	misunderstood	that	he	was	giving	up	the	position	when	Chief	Jack	Carruth	
expressed	interest.	They	would	both	like	to	serve	on	the	CJAC	committee	as	the	
Municipal	Police	Chief.		There	was	a	brief	discussion.		Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	she	
would	support	both	Chief	Brown	and	Chief	Carruth	as	the	Municipal	Police	Chief.			
	
No	motion	needed	to	approve	both	Chief	Brown	and	Chief	Carruth	to	serve	as	the	
Municipal	Police	Chiefs.			

	
• Noella	stated	that	there	will	be	a	new	LEADS	Chair	that	will	be	on	the	CJAC	committee.		

Noella	asked	Chief	Craig	Burnett	from	Murray	Police	Department	to	introduce	himself.		
Chief	Burnett	asked	if	Sheriff	Rivera	would	provide	the	data	for	jail	utilization	for	each	
city	in	the	LEADS	meetings.		Sheriff	Rivera	agreed	and	stated	that	Chief	Dumont	will	
provide	the	data	in	the	next	LEADS	meeting	and	is	happy	to	provide	any	additional	
information	as	needed.			

	
No	motion	needed	to	approve	Chief	Burnett	to	serve	on	the	CJAC	committee.		

	
• Utah	State	Senator	Karen	Mayne	is	now	serving	as	the	Minority	Leadership	and	excited	

to	be	part	of	the	CJAC	committee.		Senator	Mayne	was	not	able	to	attend	the	CJAC	
meeting	due	to	legislation	but	is	planning	on	attending	all	future	meetings.		

		
Motion	to	approve	Senator	Karen	Mayne	to	serve	as	the	Utah	State	Senate	by	Judge	
Brendon	McCullaugh.	Second	by	Judge	John	Baxter.	Motion	carried.	

	
• Noella	thanked	Judge	McCullagh	and	Judge	Baxter	for	their	willingness	to	want	to	

continue	to	serve	on	the	CJAC	committee	and	for	their	collaboration,	ideas	and	support.			
	

Motion	to	approve	Justice	Court	Judge	renewal	for	Judge	Brendan	McCullagh	(WVC)	and	
Judge	John	Baxter	(SLC)	by	Judge	Randal	Skanchy.	Second	by	Mike	Haddon.	Motion	
carried.	

	
• Juvenile	Justice	Representative	Pam	Vickrey	was	approved	in	the	December	CJAC	

meeting	but	was	unable	to	attend.		Noella	asked	Pam	Vickery	introduced	herself	and	
what	she	does.			

	
Approval	of	October	2018	Committee	Minutes	
	
Noella	asked	for	a	motion	to	approve	the	October	2018	CJAC	meeting	minutes.	
Motion	to	approve	by	Sheriff	Rivera.	Second	by	Judge	Randall	Skanchy.	Motion	carried.	
	
Vote	on	Lived	Experience	Representative	Candidates:	



	
Noella	stated	that	there	were	three	great	candidates	who	applied	to	be	the	candidate	for	the	
Lived	Experience	Representative;	

• Weldon	Angelos	
• Catie	Cartisano	
• John	Wright	
	

Noella	circulated	the	candidate’s	applications	to	the	committee	members.	There	was	a	
discussion	with	the	candidates.		Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	John	Wright	is	currently	in	the	ISP	
program	and	asked	if	the	committee	would	like	to	postpone	deciding	about	John	due	to	John	
still	being	in	the	program.	Sheriff	Rivera	would	like	to	see	John	graduate	before	adding	too	
much	responsibility	on	him.		The	CJAC	committee	members	agreed.		Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	
she	has	looked	at	the	resumes	and	stated	that	she	would	like	reduce	recidivism	and	would	like	
to	have	someone	who	has	been	in	the	Salt	Lake	County	Criminal	Justice	System.		Out	of	the	two	
remaining	applicants	Sheriff	Rivera	stated	that	the	CJAC	committee	would	benefit	from	Catie	
Cartisano’s	experience	and	recommended	Catie	to	serve	on	the	CJAC	committee.	Judge	Randall	
Skanchy	and	Judge	John	Baxter	both	agreed	with	Sheriff	Rivera.		
	

It	was	proposed	to	have	everyone	vote	by	raising	their	hands	to	approve	the	candidate	with	
lived	experience.	It	was	a	unanimous	decision	to	have	Catie	Cartisano	serve	on	the	CJAC	
Committee.		
	
Development	of	CJAC	Subcommittees	
	

Noella	stated	that	it	has	been	suggested	to	have	CJAC	subcommittees	work	on	different	items.			
The	three	items	that	have	been	brought	to	Noella’s	attention	are	the	following;	

1. CATS	
2. Better	Outcomes	for	High	Risk	High	Need	Misdemeanor	Offenders	
3. Expungement	

	
A	Pretrial	subcommittee	was	also	suggested	to	help	with	making	the	pretrial	process	smoother.	
There	was	a	question	about	ORG.	Tim	stated	that	they	are	looking	at	expanding	treatment	and	
needs.		Noella	stated	that	the	CJAC	Committee	meets	every	other	month	it	would	be	good	to	
have	the	subcommittees	meet	on	the	off	months.	Noella	volunteered	to	set	up	the	meetings	
and	help	coordinate	them.		
	

Judge	McCullagh	stated	it	would	be	good	to	have	three	workgroups	(CATS,	Better	Outcomes	&	
Expungement)	and	one	subcommittee	for	Pretrial.		There	was	a	brief	discussion	about	the	
subcommittee	for	Pretrial.		
	
Motion	to	approve	three	workgroups;	CATS,	Better	Outcomes	&	Expungement	and	a	Pretrial	
subcommittee	by	Judge	John	Baxter.		Second	by	Judge	Randal	Skanchy.		Motion	Carried.				
	



Noella	stated	that	she	will	be	contacting	CJAC	committee	members	to	be	on	the	subcommittee	
and	workgroups.			
	
Expungement	Bill	Update	
	
Noella	gave	an	update	on	HB431,	Automated	Expungement.	Noella	stated	that	if	the	bill	passes	
Utah	would	be	the	second	state	to	pass	this	type	of	automated	expungement.		Last	year	
Pennsylvania	was	the	first	state	to	pass	a	bill	for	automated	expungement.		Utah	could	learn	a	
lot	from	them	as	they	worked	through	their	trials.		Pam	Vickery	stated	that	the	juvenile	system	
talked	about	doing	this	same	type	of	bill	for	the	juvenile	system.		
	
University	of	Utah	Social	Work	Summit	Update	
	
Lana	stated	that	she	sits	on	the	Community	Advisory	Board	at	the	University	of	Utah	along	with	
the	Dean.		There	has	been	a	lot	of	discussion	and	preparation	about	Social	Workers	in	the	state	
of	Utah	and	where	Utah	is	nationally.		The	national	average	for	Licensed	Clinical	Social	Workers	
(LCSW)	is	around	130	per	100,000	people	but	Utah	has	about	98	LCSW’s	per	100,000	people.		
Currently	Utah	doesn’t	have	enough	LCSW’s	available.		With	the	Medicaid	expansion	the	
amount	of	LCSW’s	will	even	be	lower.			
	
There	will	be	a	Social	Work	Summit	hosted	by	the	University	of	Utah	on	Friday	April	19th	from	
8:30	–	2:30	PM	to	brainstorm	with	members	across	the	state	to	see	how	they	can	better	
prepare	individuals	to	become	a	LCSW	and	help	the	workforce	grow.		Lana	has	handouts	and	
additional	information	for	those	who	are	interested	going	to	the	summit	and	Noella	will	be	
emailing	the	handout	to	members	of	the	CJAC	committee.				
	
Tim	Whalen	stated	that	under	current	Utah	law	LCSW’s	are	not	allowed	to	have	other	type	of	
licenses	to	supervise	them.		Representative	Dunnigan	has	submitted	a	bill	where	individuals	
with	other	licenses	can	supervise	someone	with	an	LCSW	license.		It	also	allows	for	the	
supervision	of	an	LCSW	to	increase	from	3	to	6	individuals	and	can	petition	for	more.			
	
Medicaid	Expansion	Update	
	
Jeannie	Edens	and	Tim	Whalen	gave	a	presentation	on	the	Medicaid	expansion.		SB96	will	
expand	Medicaid	to	more	individuals.		Tim	stated	that	the	State	is	looking	at	doing	a	second	
waiver	to	make	sure	the	Medicaid	expansion	will	be	funded.		Medicaid	expansion	will	be	a	
70/30	match	and	will	be	funded	on	April	1,	2019.		
	
Proposition	3	is	a	full	expansion	which	requires	no	lengthy	process.		One	of	the	concerns	was	an	
annual	inflationary	rate.		Proposition	3	will	be	funded	through	sales	tax	increase	of	about	$90	
million	dollars.			
	
Partner	Roundtable	/	Announcements	



	
Chief	Dumont	stated	they	are	working	with	Tim	Whalen	in	Behavioral	Health	to	implement	a	
Medically	Assisted	Treatment	(MAT)	which	will	help	individuals	who	are	currently	in	jail.		
Inmates	can	be	given	Vivitrol	to	block	the	Opioid	craving.		This	will	help	individuals	not	use	
heroin	when	they	get	out	of	jail.			The	jail	uses	Suboxone	and	Methadone	on	a	very	limited	
basis.		The	jail	is	looking	to	partner	with	a	provider	in	the	community	to	come	into	the	jail	and	
help	oversee	the	program	and	continue	to	help	individuals	after	they	are	released	from	jail.				
	

Shawn	stated	that	he	will	be	hosting	a	ceremonial	groundbreaking	for	the	75-unit	supportive	
housing	project	tomorrow,	February	28th	at	3:00	PM	located	at	440	S	500	E	Salt	Lake	City.		This	
project	will	be	targeting	individuals	with	a	serious	persistent	mental	health	diagnosis	with	a	
cooccurring	substance	use	disorder.		Behavioral	Health	team	with	be	working	with	these	
individuals	to	help	them	get	permanent	housing.				
	

With	no	further	business,	the	meeting	adjourned	at	1:35	pm.	
	

	
***Minutes	available	via	CJAC	website	www.cjac.slco.org	or	by	request	to	the	
CJAC	Administrative	Assistant,	Sherri	Trujillo	(385)	468-7092.	
	
	
	

	
	


